
Motion on Elected Administrators (Chairs): Quentin Jones 
“The Faculty Senate agrees in principle that all NJIT faculty have the 
right to report to an elected administrator (typically a chairperson), while 
acknowledging working through how to achieve this outcome will take 
considerable deliberation.”  
Motion had been moved and seconded at March 9, 2021 meeting, and 
mistakenly tabled. Therefore, the motion will now be discussed.  
E. Thomas made a motion to table the motion, Y. Perl seconded.  
I. Gatley made a point of procedure; the motion is out of order due to the 
miscount of votes at the March 9th meeting and that the motion to table is 
being used incorrectly. He next suggested the need for the appointment 
of a parliamentarian for the FS body. I. Gatley agreed to serve as such for 
this meeting at D. Blackmore’s request.  
D. Blackmore suggests that faculty in HCAD and MTSM have an 
informal vote as to whether or not they would like an elected 
administrator or chairperson. 
D. Blackmore confirmed that the Faculty Senate will charge the CFRR 
with further investigation/discussion at the college/school level with their 
faculty.  
The motion was moved to a vote. 
Motion was approved with 16 yes’, 6 no’s and 3 abstentions.  


